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November 2019 Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 
Our next meeting will be held at Article 15 Bar & Grill  
10840 Wescott Lake Rd on November 2nd at 9:00 am 
in the morning. 
 
I really want to say a huge thanks to all the members 
who have been working so very hard every weekend 
cutting and removing so many trees and clearing trails.  
You may have seen some of the pictures on our Face 
Book Page.  It truly has been a very tough year getting 
the trails ready.  But much progress has been done but 
there is still more to do.  Please come to the next 
meeting and hear a report on our progress year to date 
and the work that still has to be done. 
 
That is just part of the work.  Then the next step is 
marking the trails.  This year again has challenges for 
our club because so many signs have been damaged on 
parts of our trail system with the bad storms, we have 
experienced on our trail system this year.  
 
Please be part of the team and join us on November 
2nd at Article 15 Bar & Grill    
 
Roy Lawrenz President 
 

Special Thank You  

 

I would like to say a special thank you to those 
members that gave an extra donation when renewing 
their club membership to support our club. One 
member said last year I put 300 miles on my sled at 
$.10 a mile that is $30.00 so he sent us a check for 
$60.00.  Our club is located in a unique area compared 
to other clubs in the area because we do not have a 
community to help financially support us if we run a 
fundraising event.   We appreciated any extra support 
you give our club.   

Picture of some of the 
Trail Work done this Month 
 

 
 

Meeting Events Schedule 
 
November 2, 2019 
Club Meeting / Work Weekend 
Location: 
Article 15 Bar & Grill 
10840 Wescott Lake Rd 
Pound, WI 
Time: 9:00 am 
 
December 7, 2019 
Club Meeting / Work Weekend 
Location: 
Walker's Kraken Shake Bar & Grill 
9449 County Rd G 
Kelly Lake, WI 
Time: 9:00 am 
 
 



Meeting Events Schedule 
Continued 
 
January 4, 2020 
Club Meeting / Club Ride 
Location: 
G-3 Up North  
N4111 County Rd S 
Pound, WI 54161 
Time: 9:00 am 
 
 2019 Special Event 
 Club Overnight Ride 
Super Bowl Weekend 
February 1nd & 2rd, 2020 
 
February 8, 2020 
Club Meeting / Club Ride   
Location: 
Brad's Walter's II 
White Potato Lake - Time 9:00 am 
 
March 7, 2020 
Club Meeting 
Location: 
Klondike Salon 
8104 County B 
Pound, WI 
 
April 3, 2020 Special Event 
Landowner Appreciation Dinner 
Holiday Inn, Kelly Lake, WI 
 
April 4, 2020 
Club Meeting - Work Weekend 
Location: 
Club Storage Building, Lee Lake, WI. –  
Time 9:00 am 
 

Membership Report 
 
Last year we ended the year 117 members and 9 of 
them where new ones.  Year to date are membership 
is at 86 with 4 new members.  Please help your 
membership chairman and get your membership in 
early.  The AWSC now charges our club and extra 
charge every time we enter members for renewal on 
their website.  For that reason, we are trying to put 
them into batches to save cost.  So that means even 
though we have received your membership on 
Monday it may not be entered until the following 

Monday, so if you are looking to log into getting your 
annual snowmobile pass there may be a slight delay.  If 
you have misplaced your AWSC membership card you 
can find your AWSC membership number on the AWSC 
Snowmobile magazine in the mailing address.  

 
Receive Your Monthly 
Newsletter by e-mail 
 
All you have to do to receive your newsletters by e-
mail is e-mail me at roylawrenz@msn.com and we 
work to put you on our e-mail list. 

 
October 5, 2019 Member Minutes 

October 5, 2019 Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by club president Roy 
Lawrenz at Ron & Kim’s Lee Lake Tavern at 9:00 a.m.  
Thirteen members were present.   
 
First Order of Business: 
Secretary Report – The minutes from the last meeting 
did not include adjournment, which was made by 
Steve and Gary.  In addition, there was discussion on 
the work that was completed by Kelly Lake and Round 
Lake. The election of club officers was done. It was a 
clean slate, all club officers remain in their positions. A 
motion to approve the report was made by Hubert 
Wiedemeier and second by Linda Holtger.  Motion 
approved. 
 
Treasurer Report 
Income and expenses were discussed.  The year-end 
financial statement is available - the year goes from 
September – October 1.  $1360.00 donation was made 
to the Brazeau Rescue Squad. Two landowner 
certificates are sent to each landowner.   There are 
currently 89 landowners.  A motion to approve the 
report was made by Tom Stadler and second by Tom 
Yingling. 
 
Old Business – None 
 
New Business 
Oconto County Alliance Meeting - Club president, Roy 
Lawrenz attended the meeting and shared meeting 
highlights.  The Oconto County Alliance is asking for 
photos of the work being done on the trails. 
 



GPS Tracking for groomers – GPS tracking will be 
mandatory for all groomers next season, 2020-2021.  
There was a discussion on how to track time when the 
groomer may not be moving but the groomer driver is 
out doing labor on the trail. 
 
Map proof reading – there are two dates for map proof 
reading. The club is still working to establish the new 
trail. The club is hopeful they will receive permission 
from one last landowner. The trail map will reflect the 
old trail as it is now. 
 
The trail bosses were given a copy of the spreadsheet 
listing all landowners.  Roy asked that the spreadsheet 
be reviewed for accuracy. 
 
The club received a bill for approximately $1300.00 for 
landowner’s insurance.  A motion to approve payment 
was made by Brad Vanhoof and second by Tom Stadler  
 
Membership – 74 members have renewed with three 
new members registering. 
 
The club bought a new pole saw and now has two 
good working pole saws available for trail work.  
 
Trail Report – Mark Radtke volunteered his tractor and 
completed some trail work. Butler Springs trail has 
been cleared and widened. Gate 425 to the southeast 
has been cleared as far as possible. Much work has 
already been done on the trails with additional work 
being planned for after the meeting. 
 
The club needs to order new envelopes.  A motion to 
purchase 1000 additional envelopes was made by Tom 
Stadler and second by Linda Holtger. 
 
Adjournment: A motion was made by Tom Yingling and 
second by Cheryl Paasch. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


